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“

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
Archtown Reorganization to the City of Stockton (LAFC 09-20)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Thursday, March 11, 2021, at 9:00 A.M. the San
Joaquin Local Agency Formation Commission will hold a telephonic public hearing to
consider the Archtown Reorganization to the City of Stockton. In accordance with the
Governor's Executive Order N33-20, LAFCo has arranged for of the public to observe and
address the meeting telephonically. Please check the LAFCo’s website at
www.sjgov.org/commission/lafco to obtain call-in information. This information will be
available no later than 72 hours before the meeting.

The City of Stockton has submitted an application to annex 79.14 acres to the City of
Stockton consisting of four parcels and a portion of Newcastle Road right-of-way. The
annexation area is located at the southwestern corner of the intersection of Arch Road and
Newcastle Road, adjacent to the city limits. The reorganization includes detachments from
Montezuma Fire Protection District, Central San Joaquin Water Conservation District, and
the San Joaquin County Resource Conservation District. The City proposes development
of the site into industrial uses.

Pursuant to Section 56663 of the California Government Code, if no written objection is
received from landowners within the annexation area before the conclusion of the
Commission proceedings on the proposal, the Commission intends to waive the protest
proceedings. There is potential for the extension or continuation of any previously authorized
charge, fee, assessment, or tax by a local agency in the affected territory.

If you have any questions or need more information, please call and leave a voice message
on the LAFCo business phone at (209) 468-3198, email the Executive Officer at
jglaser@sijgov.org, or visit our website at www.sjgov.org/commission/lafco.

BY ORDER OF THE SAN JOAQUIN
LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION
Dated: February 18, 2021 JAMES E. GLASER, Executive Officer



